CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 30 NOVEMBER 2009

CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m.

1.
Welcome:

Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:
Roy Flior & Karin Flior,  Julie McAlpin, Councillors Tony Kay and Rose Jackson.
3.
Attendance:

As per attendance sheets (15 participants) including Mayor Sally Betts, and       Councillors Mora Main & Kerryn Sloan 

4.
Minutes Passed:
The minutes from the previous meeting of 19/10/2009 were accepted as a true record save an amendment to clause 5(b) – the reference to Charing Cross Pizza is to be deleted. This amendment was raised & proposed by Ms Margaret Hope and the minutes, together with the amendment,  were unanimously passed by all present at meeting.

5. Motions Passed/Requests for Action for the Attention of Council:


a. No confidence motion against Waverley Council regarding heritage issues. The establishment of a Heritage Sub Committee for Conservation Areas within the municipality.

In light of the recent approval given to the Commonwealth Bank of Australia in its recent refurbishment (unsuitable use of corporate colours and excessive signage (see: DA-88/2008/B)) and decisions by Council in the past on heritage matters in our conservation area, the Charing Cross Precinct Group has lost confidence in Council’s ability to safeguard and preserve the heritage of this conservation area and seeks that Council set up a Heritage Sub Committee to assess the appropriateness of signage and colours of any development application within the conservation area of Charing Cross. It is suggested that the panel of this Heritage Sub Committee shall comprise The Heritage Officer of Waverley Council, a Ward Councillor, and a member of the Charing Cross precinct.

Proposed by Michael Sutton. Seconded by Ariane Mienc. Passed Unanimously

b.   Speed and Direction Monitoring in Henrietta Street, Waverley
Charing Cross Precinct requests that Council carry out speed and driving patrols as follows:

1. Speed patrol on Bronte Road heading towards Bronte Beach

2. Speed patrol along Henrietta Street and also driving in the wrong direction in Henrietta Street, Waverley.

3. Patrol to monitor drivers’ doing illegal u-turns around 313 Bronte Road, Bronte.

6.
Matters Arising

(a) St Catherine’s Motion

The Precinct was informed that the administrative responsibility for the nation Building and Jobs Plan Taskforce does not lie with the NSW Minister for Planning, but with the Office of the Premier. Accordingly the NSW Department of Planning did not approve of the St Catherine’s development, and the motion is incorrect in this respect. Danny Caretti is to amend the motion in this regard and forward it to the Office of the Premier.

(b) Reduction of Parking Hours in Bronte Road and Cables Place

The process to reduce parking hours in these streets is to prepare a petition (in the format suggested by Waverley Council) and then submit the petition to the Council’s Traffic Committee (and copy the petition to Councillor Tony Kay, Chair of Traffic Committee).

(c) Café stock – Outdoor Seating

Margaret Hope spoke with Dan Joannides regarding the pathway outside Stock regarding out door seating. In his view the pathway is not compliant to allow outdoor seating. Outdoor seating has been recommended for approval outside the café, however a decision has not yet been made. 

(d)
24 hour Convenience Store (the old Theo’s milk bar)

The Precinct’s motion from last meeting objecting to a 24 hour convenience store has been referred to the Divisional Manager – Development Assessment for consideration and action.

(e)  
Charities in Bronte Road

The issue was raised that an increasing number of charities are setting up stalls outside the Commonwealth Bank and at other points along Bronte Road. These charities are not permitted to set up along Charing Cross and residents should report and contact the Council’s rangers in relation to this matter.


7.
Charing Cross Pubs and Residents Update


These meetings are to be held once every two months to discuss issues that arise as a result of the two hotels in Charing Cross. It is a forum where representatives from both pubs and interested residents attend. Mayor Betts stated that the recent licence conditions imposed on the Robin Hood Hotel are very stringent and Council is to use these same conditions on other hotels operating in the municipality.

8.
Heritage Matters


It was unanimously agreed by all at the meeting that the bold corporate colours used by the Commonwealth Bank in its recent renovation were not in keeping with the conservation and heritage area of Charing Cross. Further, a vote of no confidence was passed against both the Heritage Officer and Waverley Council in general in relation to matters affecting the heritage of this area. See motion to Council.

9.
General Business

(a) The planter boxes along Charing Cross are to be replanted and the dead plants are to be removed.

(b) Pat Kenny reported that security at the Bondi Junction interchange has greatly improved.

(c) The ‘No Stopping’ sign outside 21 Prospect Street was pulled down and dumped in the front garden of the nearby property. The sign is too heavy to be removed. Councillor Main to report the matter to Council officers to organise the sign’s removal.

The Meeting closed at 9.15 pm.

